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Can we talk about 
~=============BY the holidays, the 

Jackson Parker faculties I use to toler-
Assistant Editorials Editor ate other human be-

ings begin to fade. I'm 
filled with this aching animalistic feeling that 
it's only a matter of time before I freak. To 
cope with this growing aggression I take to 
spending hours locked in my room, listening 
to the Smiths, eating Poptarts, and reading 
books from my childhood. After a few of 
these depressing micro-hibernations, I'm 
once again ready to handle all the stupidity 
and narcissism that is the majority of human
ity. This past holiday season, something kept 
sending me back again and again to the sanc
tuary of Calvin and Hobbes and "There's 
a Light that Never Goes Out". Namely, the 
shooting at Sandyhook Elementary in Con
necticut, and the fact that Congress is still 
reluctant to talk about guns. 

The question of guns in America is not 
an easy one. In Congress, the entire subject 
is almost as taboo as the environment or 
women's rights. Politicians don't want to piss 
off the NRA or their constituents. The rating 
handed down by the guns advocacy orga
nization can be crucial in getting reelected, 
or detrimental if you get on their bad side. 
They're one of the most powerful lobbying 
groups in the nation. The NRA itself has 
become a group whose main objective is to 
keep away any and all gun laws. In almost 
every state where comprehensive gun regu
lations and laws are trying to be made, the 
NRA is there, trying to protect the rights of 
every proud American who wants to own an 
assault rifle. 

So while it didn't take me utterly by 
surprise, their reaction to the Connecticut 
shooting still shocked me. The NRA's Execu
tive Vice President & CEO, Wayne LaPierre 
at a news Conference on Dec 21 called for 
armed police officers in every school in 
America. Not only this, but the NRA came 
out suggesting that armed volunteers be 
placed in schools to watch over students. The 
NRA's reasoning is a good guy with a gun 
should always be there against a bad guy 
with a gun. Do they really think MORE guns 
in a school will make it safer? It makes the · 
likelihood of an accident or violent impulse 
spiraling out of control much greater. The 
NRA showed its true colors in its reactions to 
the shooting. 

The shooting itself troubled lots of people, 
as it should have. But what troubled me the 
most was that this wasn't some huge aber
rant event; this was the SIXTEENTH mass 
shooting in America -this year. There are 
shootings almost every day across the U.S, 
but doesn't sixteen mass shootings seem 
wrong, even perverse? America is a gun cra
zy place; it's the highest ranked country for 
gun ownership. The next is Serbia. Though I 
think it is important to note that overall vio
lence in America has slowly declined in the 
past years, there are enough guns in the U.S 
to arm most of Africa. 

In Montana, any talk of gun reform usu
ally falls on deaf ears. More so in Eastern 
Montana, where NRA membership cards are 
as plentiful as driver licenses, but in Missou
la too, people like their guns. But this climate 
of not talking about guns and gun control, to 
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now? 
appease lobbying groups and gun carrying 
masses, has to end. Of course lax gun laws 
aren't the only reason for the gun violence in 
the country and especially in the Connecticut 

- shooting. Mental illness, poor socioeconomic 
status, bullying, and a media climate that 
encourages violence, all certainly play a role 
in what's happened. And what continues to 
happen every day. But just pretending that 
gun control isn't a problem is adding insult 
to injury, and hinders any legislation that 
could help stop a shooting like what hap
pened in Connecticut from ever happening 
again. 

Let's put it in perspective. 20 Elementary 
students and 6 adults were gunned down, 
not by a criminal, but by a mentally unstable · 
person who had easy access to guns. The 
nature of guns in America has to change. 
Recreational purposes, such as hunting, and 
even protection can be valid reasons to own 
a fire arm. But when basically anyone can get 
a gun and fire on innocent lives, the illusion 
of safety and ignorance begins to disappear. 
President Obama promises to push for in
creased gun regulation and laws, and many 
members of Congress say they'll back him 
up. But many also say the blame doesn't lie 
in guns, but in just about everything else. But 
maybe, just maybe, the conversation of guns 
in America can actually begin. And maybe, if 
there is a higher Supreme Being, legislation 
to help stop these mass shootings from ever 
happening again can come out of it. For the 
sake of the families and 'friends of the all the 
victims of gun violence past, present, and 
future, I certainly hope so. 
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Not having 
appropriate 
snow gear in 
the freezing 

When the school locks the Connell street 
doors! It is incredibly inconventient for a 
lot of students who don't want to walk all 
the way around in the cold weather. 

Studying for 
finals, and the 
stress that fol
lows. 


